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FIELD DAY EVENT TEST MOBILITY OF COUNTY HAMS

Amateur radio enthusiasts from Ozaukee county competed in a national field day event last weekend, designed "to see how amateurs could mobilize during a disaster or emergency," Mary Pautz, secretary of the Ozaukee radio club said.

Miss Pautz of 11116 N. Crestline Rd. 38W, Mequon, said about 20 people were at Port Country club to watch and take part in the event.  She said hams (amateur radio operators) from throughout the United States and Canada also participated.  The results of the event are released in the fall, she said.

THE CLUB SET UP tents and radio equipment along the Lake Michigan shore at the country club on Friday.  It has its own set of transmitting and receiving equipment and its own call letters, W9CQO.  Miss Pautz said the members build some of their own equipment, such as antennas that they spent months preparing for the weekend event.  After setting up, the club's radio ran for 24 hours at a time for the rest of the weekend, she said.

The radio club has about 40 members.  Bill Vosburg of 1103 4th Ave., Grafton, is the president. 

MISS PAUTZ SAID some of the club's activities are an annual hamfest in Belgium, monthly meetings at the Hill school in Port Washington, two auctions a year, and "nets" on radio.  The nets, usually at 1 p.m. on Sundays, are meetings over the airwaves for the radio operators.  They all operate their radios at a certain frequency and make contact with one another.  The purpose of the net is to set a specific time when operators are using their radios, and thus when messages can be received by them.

Club members also help out with traffic calls at certain busy times, Miss Pautz said.  She said interested people could contact Mr. Vosburg in Grafton, Hal Giese of Green Bay road in Port Washington, or Faustin Prinz of 12309 River Rd. 43W in Mequon for information about the club.
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HAMS, UPPER PHOTO from left, Hal Giese, Dave Riedel, and Ed Bach appear to be receiving information at the annual field day for amateur radio operators last Sunday.  The Ozaukee radio club set up its equipment at the Port Country club along the shore of Lake Michigan to take part in the weekend event.  Mr. Giese and Mr. Riedel are from Port Washington and Mr. Bach is from Belgium.  Lower photo, Mike Augustin of Port and Mary Pautz of Mequon were operators as Charles Imbruglia of Cedarburg, the activities manager of the club, watched.  The field day is designed to test the ability of hams to respond in times of emergency. 
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